December 6, 1941

Dr. F. C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
and Recreation
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I want to thank you for the copy of your speech given at Cape Girardeau. I have read it with a great deal of interest and think that it is a very fine presentation of the subject. May you have all kinds of success in your efforts to clean up athletics.

With kind personal regards, I am,

Yours very sincerely,

m. Henned

N. P. Sherwood

Head of the Department

NPS:1b